

## Minutes - Outreach Ministry Board Meeting July 17, 2018

In attendance were Linda Humphreys (Chairwoman), Frazer Crane, Allen Feezor, Glenn Kinberg, Peter del Sol, Maryann Darzano, Don Hill, Rose Dahill and Betty Rupp (communicator). Guests were Shirley Desnoyers

Rose said the opening prayer, with a remembrance of Jonathan Richmond. He will be sorely missed.

Minutes from our previous meeting were approved.

Treasures Report – We still don't have a clear understanding of all the items listed on our financials. Linda and Peter will have a meeting with Bob Fuchs to clarify and condense multiple items.

Ministry Reports were as follow:

Shirley gave a status of Lil Bit of Help. The suitcase to fill with supplies will go in the narthex in August. She will complete a grant request form. She is asking for \$2000 for shipping supplies to Belize.

Men's Club - A thank you is to be sent to Doug Stone for all his work with the lobster sale. (Perhaps a notice in the bulletin?) After their next meeting they will advise how much money is to be given to the Outreach Ministry. They are presently in flux. There was discussion about the amount since the advertising indicated all funds would go to charities within Brunswick County. There were 50 volunteers for the lobster sale. Their next event is the "Nine and dine" event on October 20<sup>th</sup> and a note will be in the bulletin and e-news.

ECW – There will be a presentation held on 11/1 from a "Safe Place", regarding human trafficking. The women are preparing for the Oct. Fest and are in need of volunteers for the bake sale. A note will be in the bulletin and e-news.

StreetReach – A grant request has been submitted for a total of \$3550. \$1000 was approved 12/17, there is \$1068 still in last years budget, so an additional \$1500 is requested. The grant was approved for 3500.00

SOIF – There will be nothing to report until after their next meeting.

Mission Fund – Next month they are rewriting their by-laws to restructure the board. The documents must be approved by the Finance and Facilities Board, the Fairley family and the Vestry before being presented to the congregation in December.

Diaper Ministry – They are looking for volunteers for wrapping. Deb Alt volunteered.

Immigration – Allen will have a report for our meeting in September.

Carillon – A notice has been sent out requesting another volunteer due to the loss of Jonathan.

The Ministry Fair is 9/9/18. There is a lot of work to be done. Each ministry leader is to have a display showing what they represent, what they're looking for in the way of volunteers and what's expected of the volunteer. Linda will contact Deborah Miller to see if she can help with making up a info card of our ministries.

We've determined we need a better plan of how we can help make a permanent, sustainable change. Who is our rep with the Lower Cape Fear Deanery?

Linda said our closing prayer.

Please advise if any of my information is incorrect. Our next meeting will be Tuesday, September 11<sup>th</sup> at 2:00 PM in the parish hall. Please advise if you will be unable to attend.

Faithfully Submitted,

*Betty Rupp*